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20 year anniversary of the North Sea 

Conference 

 

This year the North Sea Programme celebrated the 20 year anniversary 

of its annual conference.  Over 300 attendants took part in the festivities 

and seized the opportunity to network and gather ideas for new 

projects. As an approved North Sea Region project, TOPSOIL was 

present to share knowledge with and acquire information from related 

North Sea Region projects. 
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A pilot in the picture: Drenthe (NL) 

The TOPSOIL project in Drenthe has got off to a flying start. In 

cooperation with the Danish company SKYTEM, partners at Aarhus 

University and GDN-TNO, geo-magnetic data was collected in the rural 

area of the Drentsche Aa last February. These data are now being 

(re)interpreted to improve the mapping of the deeper underground in the 

region. 

 

  

 

  

 
  

    

  

 

TOPSOIL present at AquaConSoil 

conference 2017 

From june 26 till june 30 of 2017 the 14th International Conference on 

sustainable use and management of soil, sediment and water resources 

took place in Lyon.  

 

 

  

 
  

    

   

 

5 questions to Barry Bendall  

 

As a conclusion to this TOPSOIL newsletter we asked work package 

leader of stakeholder involvement Barry Bendall the Rivers Trust some 

questions about his role in the project and about his expectations for the 

future. 

 

  

 

  

 
  

    

Read more 

Read more 

Read more 

Read more 
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Contact Information 

 

Project Secretariat 

 

Emil Møllers Gade 41 

DK - 8700 Horsens 

 

T: +45 78 41 19 35 

Rolf.Johnsen@RU.RM.DK 

 

www.topsoil.eu 

 

 

Other Contact Persons 

Belgium: Stevie Swenne - s.swenne@vmm.be                              

Germany: Helga Wiederhold - Helga.Wiederhold@liag-hannover.de  

The Netherlands: Rinke Van Veen - R.Veen@drenthe.nl                 

United Kingdom: Barry Bendall - barry@theriverstrust.org         

            
 

   

 
  

    

Project Duration: December 2015 - February 2020 

 

Total Project Budget: € 7.34 million 

 

Total ERDF: € 3.67 million 
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